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St. Mary’s Junior Boys N.S.

St. Flannan’s Street

Nenagh

Co. Tipperary
Phone No. 067-32005
E-mail: stmarysjuniorboys@gmail.com
                                                  Easter Newsletter  2016                                                  

Dear Parents.

Spring is in the air and it’s lovely to see the brightness and the days lengthening. Easter is almost upon us and the children are very excited and looking forward to the raffle on Wednesday. Thanks to you all for your support and in particular to the Parent’s Council for their work in organising the raffle and sponsorship of prizes etc.

                                        Highlights of the term.

(1) Feíle an Aonaigh

Congratulations to the children from Mrs. Walshe’s /Ms. Bradshaw’s classes who participated in the Feíle an Aonaigh competition. 

The boys sounded great and the school are very proud of them.
Congratulations to all on their great achievement.

(2) Green Schools Update

We have started work on our new Green Schools theme, water. We have set up our new committee. The boys told all the school about The Water Cycle at assembly.
Tom Hannan, Filip Siennicki and Conor Walsh attended the North Tipperary Green Schools Water Forum with Ms. McNulty and Bríd  in the Rackett Hall in Roscrea. They told all the school about their day at assembly. 

To introduce the new theme we had an in-school art competition entitled 

‘Be Water Smart’. All 10 winners were presented with a prize by Mrs. Slattery at assembly and have been entered into the Green Schools Water Poster Competition.

We have also found our water meter and it is being read daily as part of our water audit.

We will be sending home a water questionnaire next term to make everyone aware of their water usage.
(3) Literacy Lift Off

We have just completed 8 weeks of Literacy Lift off (L.L.O.) in Senior Infants – Mrs. Harte’s class. The children made great progress and each child has moved up several levels. The boys responded very enthusiastically to the initiative and we thank the parents for their support. After Easter, we look forward to bringing this initiative to Mr. Prout’s class.
(4) Assembly
We had our first assembly in the new G.P. room on Thursday 11th February. The presentation to Pupil of the Month for overall good behaviour and achievement was awarded to Tommy Ryan – 1st class pupil from Mrs. Walshe’s class.

Congratulations Tommy !
 (5) Visualiser – Irish Autisim Action.
The school collected enough old Mobile Phones to purchase a Visualiser. This is a great asset for the school. Thanks to Ms. McNulty for all her work with the collection.
                                        Upcoming Events
RAISING OF THE IRISH FLAG
On Tuesday 15th March we will raise the Irish Flag in honour of the centenary of 1916 rising. We are very proud of our country. The children have been learning about 1916 and have enjoyed making Irish Flags. We will raise the flag at 12.30p.m. and the children will sing a song about St. Patrick.
ASSEMBLY
Our second assembly will be held at 12.00p.m. on Tuesday 15th March.
EASTER RAFFLE The draw will take place on Wednesday 16th March at 11.30 a.m. There are lots of lovely prizes to be won. Please return all cards and money if you have not done so.

We will buy Gym Mats for the new G.P. Room with the proceeds of the raffle.

In May we will have Tennis for all children and we will also have an Images Art Exhibition.

More about these later.
                  SOME DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR.

Easter Holidays     :    School closes  :  Wednesday 16th March @ 12.30 p.m.

                                    Re-opening     :   Monday 4th April
May Bank Holiday   :    Closed   :  Monday  2nd  May - Friday 6th May                                                    
June Bank Holiday :     Closed   :  Monday 6th  June

Summer Holidays   :     School closing Thursday 30th  June @ 12.30p.m. 

May I take this opportunity to thank you for your support during the term.

On behalf of the staff ,I wish you all a very happy Easter and look forward to seeing you all after the break.

                                                             Yours faithfully,

                                                             _____________________

                                                             Principal     

